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President’s Message 

Spring is here and it’s time to get out and use the club! Also a 

good time to ask your friends to join! We are having new member 

orientation once a month, so they can join at any time! 

The security of the club is the responsibility of all the members. If 

you arrive and the gate is open but there is not a gate guard, 

please check in the classroom to see if there is an instructor in 

there. Remind him or her kindly that there needs to be a gate 

guard.  

Enjoy this club. We are very fortunate to have it! 

Thank you for your support! 

Bob Lawrence 

Cover 

Introducing our Official Club Photographer, Patrick “Pat” Watson.  

Pat has been a member since 2014 and a professional Photogra-

pher (Studio Mendota) since 2004 covering Youth Sports, Corpo-

rate headshots and Events. He offered the Board an opportunity 

to work together to promote the Club via photos and finished vid-

eos showcasing all the Club has to offer. Pat plans to start with 

Youth Trap and work through documenting the Club and updating 

it’s promo and safety videos. 

If you see him in his green Tacoma out and about at the Club be 

sure and say “Hi”! He’ll be running video and doing some aerial 

drone photo/video work too.  
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There are two proposed bills prohibiting lead ammunition: MN HF3813 & SF3792 

These companion bills have created a buzz among OGC members and rightfully so!  

The cost participating in high school trap would skyrocket and participation would 

surely diminish if lead projectiles were to be banned from HS sports 

I contacted Bryan Strawser of the MN Gun Owners Caucus. He stated the following: 

“These bills are currently sitting without a hearing and appear to not have leader-

ship support to move forward. They were not heard in any committee in either 

house by last Friday's committee deadline, which means to move forward the 

rules would have to be waived which does happen). 

Rob Doar, our SVP, Government Relations, chatted with his NSSF counterpart to-

day (03/25) and neither believe that these bills are going anywhere right now. 

While no bill is ever truly dead until the legislature adjourns sine die in May, we 

don't see either of these bills having any momentum presently.” 

MN Gun Owners Caucus encourages OGC members to do the following: 

• Get on your legislator's email lists 
• Write and call your legislator and explain clearly why you are opposed to these 

bills - and ask them where they stand. Tell your legislators that we're their voice 
in Saint Paul if so willing. 

• Goto any town hall, coffee chat, or other appearance by your legislators and let 
them know politely and directly where you stand in person — and keep going. 

Stay informed! 

Club Meetings 

Legislative Update: Bills Prohibiting Lead Ammunition 
Eric Osten, Legislative Director 

OGC Member Meetings at 7 pm  

2nd Wednesday of each month 

Board meetings after the mem-

ber meeting at 8 pm  

Next Meeting: April 10, 2024 
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2024 Service Hours 

2024 RSO New Member 

Sign Up:  
https://bit.ly/3TcO6o9  

 
 

2024 RSO Member  

Sign Up:  
https://bit.ly/3OXbun7  

 

2024 Match Gate Guard 

Sign Up: 

https://bit.ly/48z9Tel  

MN Capitol Watchdog 

 

Wednesday, April 10 

6 pm 

In classroom 

 

Appetizers will be served. 

 

Pick up your  

2024 badge cover. 

 

Stay for the Member Meeting  

at 7 pm  

 

Any questions, contact Teresa 

Member’s Social 

https://www.revisor.mn.gov/bills/text.php?number=HF3813&version=latest&session=93&session_number=0&session_year=2023
https://www.revisor.mn.gov/bills/text.php?number=SF3792&version=0&session=ls93&session_year=2024&session_number=0
https://gunowners.mn/
https://bit.ly/3TcO6o9
https://bit.ly/3OXbun7
https://bit.ly/48z9Tel


2024 Class Schedule 

Wednesday, June 5th  

5:30 pm to 9pm  

in the classroom at Oakdale 

Gun Club. 

Saturday, June 8th   

9:00am-5:00pm:  

9:00am-12:00pm  

“hands-on” in the classroom  

Lunch 12p-1p 

(you may bring your own or 

leave for lunch)  

1:00 pm to 5:00pm 

shoot one-on-one with in-

structors on the range. 

 

You must attend both 

Wednesday evening and Sat-

urday’s morning class to be 

able to shoot on the range 

Saturday afternoon. 

 

2024 Introduction to Firearms for Women 

Public is Welcome! 

Would you like to learn about handguns, rifles, and shotguns?  

This 1 evening + 1-day informational workshop, taught by certified 

safety instructors, is a way for Women to get their basic questions 

about firearms answered in a safe, friendly, casual, women-only class-

room environment. Note: Instructors are both Female and Male.  

The workshop consists of one 

evening and one full day: evening 

is classroom discussion and Sat-

urday morning is “hands on”. 

Then experience an afternoon of 

live fire range time on Saturday 

afternoon.  

You do not need to have any pre-

vious shooting experience to take this class or own a firearm. This is a 

basic introductory class, no certifications earned.  

A wide variety of firearms will be provided at no extra cost for those 

who wish to try them during the range session. This course neither 

promotes the ownership of firearms nor will any be offered for sale 

during the course. This class is open to the public. You must be at least 

18 years of age to take this 

class, unless accompanied by 

a parent or guardian. Other 

restrictions may apply.  

The cost of this course is 

$50.00 (includes: class mate-

rials, firearm rentals and am-

mo) and must be prepaid to 

hold your registration. The 

class is limited to 30 women 

on a first come basis.  

For Registration information or if you would like any other infor-

mation, please contact: 

Teresa:   

or 651-354-5544 

Oakdale Gun Club 
10386 North 10th Street 

Lake Elmo, MN 55042 
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Bullet Casting Clinic 

These matches help develop proficiency in firing for score in Sitting, Kneeling, and Standing positions.  

Any repeating rifle, rimfire or center fire, qualifies.  There are no requirements or limitations to equip-

ment.  Any sight, any action, any modification is allowed.   

The match comprises 50 rounds at 50 yards: 10 rounds each slow and rapid fire Sitting, 10 rounds slow 

fire Kneeling, and 10 rounds each slow and rapid fire Standing.  Low velocity jacket or cast bullet re-

loads are suggested for reduced cost and recoil.  Score your own targets.  Rotate between different 

guns during the season if you wish.   

2024 matches are May 1 &15, June 5 & 19, July 3 & 17, Aug. 7 (only 1 match this month), and Sept. 4 & 

18.  Open practice at 4:45 pm, match starts at 5:15 pm and lasts about an hour.  Targets are supplied.  

Match fee is $5.   

In the event of inclement weather (rain or muddy conditions at the range because of rain), the match 

will be canceled.  For more info about the match or cancellations, call Linda Ruffing (651) 731-1714 or 

Denis LaCroix (651) 488-2615. 
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Three Position Rifle Matches 

Saturday, May 4th  
noon to 4pm 

In front of garage next to classroom 

Learn to cast lead bullets. 

If you have a mold that is not performing, 

bring it in and we will gladly look at it. 

All supplies are furnished. 

Come and have fun and learn! 

This is a free clinic, but pre-registration is 

required before May 1st.  

To register, contact Teresa: 

GM@oakdalegunclub.org 

High School Trap has begun. See the fancy  badg-

es for the kids in the security update. 

Pubic Trap begins this month. Welcome to all 

new members and those new to trap. Please join 

us on the trap fields! 

Open Trap begins April 18 on Thursdays. 

Novice Trap begins May 1 on Wednesdays. 

New and returning members interested in trap 

house training, please take the trap house train-

ing course. When finished please email 

trap@oakdalegunclub.org and let us know. 

OGC Trap Training Program 

OGC Trap RSO Training Program 

‘This is a club of positive, caring, upbeat people, not "gun nuts" like we are por-
trayed by the media.’ - recent comment by a member 

Trap Talk 

mailto:GM@oakdalegunclub.org?subject=OGC%20Bullet%20Casting%20Clinic
mailto:trap@oakdalegunclub.org
https://oakdalegunclub.org/wp-content/uploads/OGC-Trap-Training-Program-210101x.ppsx
https://oakdalegunclub.org/wp-content/uploads/OGC-Trap-RSO-Training-Program-210101x.ppsx


 

Precision Handloading at OGC 
Tom Acheson, Chief Match Director 

The club’s BoD occasionally receives member inquiries wanting to learn about the extent of precision 

handloading that some of our members practice out at the club. There is no organized group that does 

this. Our club is well known as possibly the most diverse club in the area, considering all of the differ-

ent shooting opportunities that are participated in @ the club. So there are some members who are 

“precision handloaders”. 

You’ll notice they are referred to as “handloaders”. Sometimes that term 

is replaced by “reloaders”. But most reloaders don’t dive into the pursuit 

of precision that handloaders do. In general reloaders round up the com-

ponents…..cases, primers, powder, bullets….find a loading manual and 

just follow the recipe there. Nothing wrong with that but the distinction 

is handloaders scrutinize the recipe and ask “why not do this” and then 

they try it. “This” can include a whole bunch of variables! 

Although there is no small group that meets to conduct and compare 

their handloading efforts, here are some examples of where precision 

handloaders are active @ the club. They are active in what is called com-

petitive shooting matches. 

CMP Military Rifle…many of the shooters are handloaders. They use 

commercial jacketed bullets and a few well-known powders that are 

suited for use in an M-1 Garand. Some of the shooters can be seen shooting military surplus ammuni-

tion. 

Scheutzen Rifle…the rules require the use of plain base cast bullets (no gas check allowed). This limits 

the muzzle velocity that can be used because cast bullets are not as durable as a factory jacketed bul-

let. 

The rifles are often those made in the late 1880’s and early 1900’s, most of them are single shots or 

modern replicas of those. Scheutzen is a German or Swiss expression, going back to the mid 1880’s. 

Back then they shot offhand (standing) @ 200-yards. In those days the matches were as much as social 

as they were shooting.  Today @ OGC the matches are @ 100-yards, off hand and off the bench. Every 

shooter is a handloader and makes their own cast bullets. 

CBA (Cast Bullet Assn.) Benchrest….the rules also require the use of cast bullets. There is one match 

gun category that does not allow the use of gas checks. All other gun categories allow the use of gas 

checks. 

Gas checks allow the bullet to be shot at slightly faster muzzle velocities. Every shooter is a handloader 

and the majority cast their own bullets. However, some shooters purchase cast bullets. This is the 

event that I run @ OGC during the summer. 
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There are (9) different gun categories. Rather than break them all down here, if you have an inter-

est, check out the Lyman 4th edition Cast Bullet Handbook. Lyman had me do a chapter in the 

book, focusing on the CBA gun categories and matches. And….if you want to try this event @ OGC, 

come on out with any gun and any ammunition. You can shoot with us, get a feel for the range 

commands and the course of fire. Be prepared to learn a lot about cast bullets and handloading 

practices as you visit with the other shooters. 

IHMSA Handgun Silhouette…

Here most of the shooters are 

handloaders. A few use cast bul-

lets but the majority use com-

mercial jacketed bullets. They, 

like all the other competitive 

shooters noted above, fine tune 

their handloads to their guns. All 

guns are different and a load that 

works good in one gun may not 

be the “best” load in a different 

“identical” gun. 

The BoD is not suggesting that 

some kind of a club be organized 

within the OGC club. If you were to ask some of the competitive shooters above about how they 

test their handloading efforts, many would say…..at a match! 

One constant that many shooters experience is…..”man, this load worked great during load testing 

but at the match is was a failure.” Why? Welcome to variable city. 

Could it be… 

• Two different weather days 

• Different bench technique than load testing day…are you controlling recoil, grip, 

breathing, rifle/body contact points, follow through, etc. the same for every shot? 

• Failure to read the wind….yes, wind blows bullets off course…windy one day but not 

the other? 

• Shooter health was different each day 

The conclusion? Go back to the loading bench and try harder! 

This is a hobby, and good results are the result of hard work and 

commitment, not chasing all of the gizmos that develop the per-

fect round of ammunition. The only thing that matters is what 

the target tells you. 
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Garmin’s new Chronograph  



What is the Postal Match? 

 

The OGC Postal Match is great fun, gives shooters a goal to achieve as well as a reason to practice and improve 
his / hers shooting skills. The term “Postal” refers to the manner by which targets are exchanged, the US Mail.  
The Postal Match works like this; 

 

Shooters choose only the events they want to participate in.  Fee per event is $5.00 and the deadline for en-

tries is June 15, 2024.   

 

The events are: 

•Handgun (Revolver) @ 10 Yards, open sights, timed fire. 

•Handgun (Autoloader) @ 10 Yards, open sights, timed fire. 

•Handgun (Rimfire) @ 10 Yards, open sights, timed fire. 

•Handgun Unlimited 100 Yards, any caliber, any sight. 

•Lever Action @ 100 Yards, scope, timed fire. 

•Lever Action @ 100 Yards, iron sights, timed fire. 

•Rimfire Rifle @ 100 Yards, scope, timed fire. 

•Rimfire Rifle @  50 Yards, open/iron sights, timed fire. 

•Hunting Rifle (.270 Min Cal) @ 100 Yards, scope, timed fire.  

•Hunting Rifle (.270 Min Cal) @ 100 Yards, iron sights, timed fire. 

•Varmint Rifle @ 200 Meters, scope, timed fire. 

•Varmint Rifle @ 200 Meters iron sights, timed Fire 

•Black Powder Cartridge Rifle @ 200 yards. Scope, timed fire.  

 

Once you have chosen your events and filled out the entry form,  
mail the form including fees ($5.00 per event) to: 

Don Nelson 

2193 Grafton Ave N. 

Oakdale MN, 55128 

 

Your official Postal Match Targets and specific event rules will be mailed to you within 10 days. You have all 
summer to complete your events using the honor system. When you have completed your events, return the 
score targets, by US mail, to Don Nelson at the above address by September 15, 2024.   

 

The top shooter in each event will receive his/her $5.00 Grand Prize and, of course, have bragging rights know-
ing he or she is “TOP GUN” in the OGC Postal Match.  In addition, the top competitor in each of the thirteen 
events will be recognized in the OGC Newsletter.  

 

For more information or questions please contact:  

Don Nelson at 612-616-9392 or  

Ken Nelson at 651-363-9346 
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Security Updates 
Jack DeMarre 
OGC Safety and Security Director 

 

High school trap teams now 

have badges to access the front gate dur-

ing the hours their team is shooting, so 

you may see these badges around the 

club during their events.  

------------------------------------------------------- 

Security Access Forms: 

Access Request Form (other than Trap)   

Trap Training Complete Form  

Replacement Badge Request Form 

Please see announcement on page 3 and 

join us at the Member’s Social to pick up 

this year’s badge.  
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Safety Reminder  
Austin Harris, Vice President 

Up until now I have spared you a ‘From the Editor’ column. I was asked to provide background on the new fee since the 

minutes cannot convey the background effort this entailed. Costs have increased since my annual report in December.  

In the minutes you will see the BOD accepted a recommendation from the Revenue Generating Committee to start charging 

a fee to recover the costs of the paper and postage. This was first proposed in January. I must admit I was not in favor of the 

idea but did take on a thoughtful review. I want to thank the committee for their task to recommend unpopular fee increas-

es and cost reductions. Based on their thorough work across all budget items, the BOD has reduced costs and raised other 

fees including those to the public and even the high schools. The club is impacted by inflation, and we must act to keep the 

club thriving. It requires an effort to maintain non-profit status. In each of these changes we ask for your support. 

Summary of direct newsletter costs on the club’s financial books: 

• Publishing and USPS mailing costs to approximately approx. 50 members: $200 per month based on recent increases. 

The number being sent is too low to benefit from any bulk mailing options from USPS. These costs are for black & white. 

Color would be much more. We have never paid for color copies even when the printer did this. 

• 2024 - projected to be over $2,400 based on current costs and historical pages printed/number mailed. 

• 2023 - Total costs were $1,307 to print and mail paper copies. 

• Emailing the newsletter: $39 per month total to approx. 1,400 subscribers. This cost includes all OGC emails and an-

nouncements. We have seen a recent increase, but our vendor (Intuit) is still price-competitive for the features we use. 

• Labor costs: none. This is done with member volunteer hours. I average around 8 -10 hours a month for newsletter 

tasks. Pati Leo spends a few hours each month with the immediate request for printings and mailings. She goes over and 

above finding the best prices. Teresa and many others spend time writing articles to keep the newsletter relevant and 

keep us all informed. I wish I could quantify for you all the volunteer hours but cannot at this time. 

• Software and computer costs for producing the newsletter: none. I use a personal copy of Microsoft Office on my home 

computer. 

Our Ask: We encourage those receiving both electronic and postal to only receive electronic. We also encourage those only 

receiving paper to move to email version. Email also keeps you current with notices that come up during the month. We do 

not spam you. We average 3 emails per month. 

Future: In the past few months, I have heard and implemented suggestions for improvement. Thank you for your input (even 

if I could not implement exactly as suggested). The board is discussing more shooting and general interest articles. Thank 

you, Tom Acheson, for taking the lead with this month’s Handloader article. 

This is where we need your help. We hope to move it beyond appearing to be a missive of the board. We know there are 

great stories out there. Please submit articles and pictures! Even those printed many years ago. Submit them to  

newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org. For those receiving this by USPS mail there is a subscription form to continue mailings. 

 

Please make sure you or your guests are able to handle your firearms in a safe and 

responsible manner. This is especially an important with big bore handguns. We do 

not want further damage to the facility or equipment, and we especially do not 

want to risk rounds leaving the range. 

If you see damage to equipment or infrastructure, please let Teresa or the board 

know so we can get it fixed. 

If you use mobile target stands please return them to the sides of the range. If you 

see some are left out, please return them to the sides of the range. 

Thank you for all you do to maintain our reputation of safety. 
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Jeff Hoch, Newsletter Director 
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Meeting started at 7:00 PM by Vice President Austin Harris. 

There were 20-members present. 

Pledge was said. 

Secretary Report: Duane made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 14 member meeting as written the in 

Newsletter. Second by Austin. Majority of those present voting aye.  No opposed. 

Treasurer: John presented the treasure report on the screen for everyone to read. He explained the report and for the first 

time the Bank, and QuickBooks balanced to the penny.  

Vice President report: Austin, sign up hours for members are out by newsletter and email. Before mid-August the only 

openings left were lead trap positions. With the change to badges for the High Schools, there are no positions open for gate 

guards for them. There are openings for gate guards for novice trap and a couple of matches. If you have concern on getting 

time in you can contact Austin or others board members that have asked for assistance. Austin had a couple of things from 

President Bob Lawrence. Bob spoke with Clark Schroeder the interim Lake Elmo City admin and he stated they are aware of 

87A the range protection act and they have no plans to harm the club.  Also, the water for the school would be on Co Rd 17 

and there are no plans to widen 10th street.  

GM Report: Teresa, the gate guard positions filled up in a day. Valerie sent out info to the High Schools about the plan to 

used badges for the student’s entry to the club. Austin also noted the gate was open today with no gate guards which leaves 

the club open to problems. Austin indicated Jack was working on the badges. He has no time line but maybe available next 

week. Teresa reported the Women’s class is filling up. She ordered Trap birds and should be here April 29 with a cost of 

$21,000. She has heard from members that the new trap birds are easier to see than the old ones. She was contacted by a 

couple of members that would like to give demo on making bullets on Saturday May 4 at 11:00 with no cost to the club. You 

can sign up with Teresa for the demo. Motion was made by John to allow demo on making bullets, seconded with majority 

of members present voting aye. The demo info will be in the newsletter.   

Old Business: 

Bylaw Committee: Eric, the committee is using info from past years by Michael and Duane to make changes. We are moving 

along with the changes and will present them at the September meeting and discuss them in the October meeting.   

Policy Committee: Austin, Looked at first couple of pages of the policy manual. Made suggestions on changes. Plan is to 

make suggestions in the 1st meeting. The suggestions would be published in the newsletter and voted on at the next mem-

ber meeting and then published when approved. Austin reported on the suggested changes and members need to look at 

the Newsletter for the actual new changes. 

Grant Committee: Herb, presented a potential list of choices for grants. He cautioned on being careful of the spending that 

we don’t get a problem like last year. There are items on the list that could reach $50,000. He asked do we want to do that? 

Herb said we have choices we can scale it back or not do anything. MidwayUSA has objectives each year and we don’t know 

what their objectives are. We want to try to make choices that MidwayUSA could agree with. It requires High School teams 

as one of the objectives MidwayUSA looks at. John asked about the ADA requirements that are needed and do we want to 

spend $50 or $25 thousand to do them. Member discussed the grants we have processed and the fact we have to match 

dollars in the grant. Member also indicated there are line-item vetoes on a grant that we could use in selecting what is done 

verses dollars spent. Any dollars not spent could be returned to MidwayUSA. Austin asked John if we had $25,000 to spend 

on grants. Teresa reported there can be offsets based on revenue from the High School trap each year.  Austin made a mo-

tion to reserve $25,000 on a $50,000 grant with the understanding we could possibly spend less. Second by Valerie, majori-

ty of members present voting aye. Herb added we could also have members with certified skills use their service hour on 

the projects in the grant and apply the hourly rate towards our part of the grant expense. Member, Tom, asked about drain-

age on the property and if this may cause damage to the club?  Austin replied maybe not damage but range flooding limits 

its use. Austin then asked for a vote on the motion with majority present voting aye. 

(continued on next page) 12 

 OGC Member Meeting - March 13, 2024 



Chief Instructor: Dan, Austin reported Dan was out sick but there is a third new member class on March 27 with 23 

members sign up to attend.  Dan needs tour guides and members can apply service hours for on March 27. There 

likely will add another new member class in April.  Duane and Jack will check the current list of new members that 

have not attended and invites will be sent for the April class.  

Revenue Committee:  Eric, Last meeting Dan indicated he would reply to the matrix they had created. Austin said 

he did not get it. Austin will check to see if there is something to publish in the newsletter. 

Public Hours:  Austin, presented a diagram of public hours on the screen for members to view.  There will be 62 

days open to public hours this year.  

New Business: 

Gate rules:  Austin, High School teams will have badges to open the gate. Cost to the student is $5.00.  Will only be 

able to badge in during hours allotted for their team to shoot.   

Legislature ban on lead:  Legislature is proposing a ban on shooting lead. Eric will place an item on the Lead ban 

proposal. Member mentioned it would be great to bring in students to the capitol when the lead issue is discussed. 

Austin said despite rumors to the contrary, OGC is a single issue political club, with that issue being the 2nd amend-

ment. We should voice our opinion to city council. H.F 3792 is the house file. Member said people should realize 

that lead does not leach into the ground. Duane spoke on a club member that tests the PH of the soil to ensure lead 

is encapsulated and does not get into the soil. That is why we cannot use bio-degradable birds that change the soil 

PH.  

Member asked how many new members this year? Duane’s count is 60 so far and there is 40 more on the list. 

Should be over 100 possible this year. Teresa indicated there is a problem Email address called CONTACT to change 

that goes nowhere. The one to use is called NEW MEMBER.  

Other:  Mark Schutte has donated more vests to the club for RSO use. Kudos to Mark for his donation.  

Range Improvement:  John G. this weekend will be improvements to the 100, 50 and possibly the comp ranges to 

install 2X4 on the target posts to stop ricochets. He has members that volunteered to help install them.  An email 

will be sent out to note the range closure for the work. Also meeting with a contractor to get bid for prep work to 

install the storage container between the 100 and 200 range. He would like to get more bids before a decision is 

made. Member asked about chicken wire on the comp range. Now have to replace the whole strip of wire instead 

of small area replacement. Make a note to measure twice and cut small pieces for comp range wire replacement. 

John indicated Minnesota Gun Owners Caucus rally is scheduled later this month at the Capitol. He would like to 

see an Email to club member to get out and support the 2nd amendment. Dean, Michael, and Herb responded to 

this issue. All want an Email to members to rally them to individually support the 2nd amendment and go to the 

caucus rally. Austin added a 2nd amendment issue is an OGC issue and also is a you and I issue. Michael L said be 

sure when you go to the legislature you know why you are there and have answers to questions of why you support 

the 2nd amendment and oppose the bill.  

Motion to adjourn   08.06 PM Meeting adjourned. 

Duane Wilhelm, Secretary, OGC 
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 OGC Member Meeting - March 13, 2024 (continued) 



Meeting started at 8:18 PM by Vice President Austin Harris. 

There were 9 board members and the GM present. 

A quorum of Board members was present. 

Secretary Report: A motion was made to accept the minutes from the February 2024 Board meeting. John seconded; the 

minutes were approved as printed in the newsletter.  

Old Business: 

High School badges: Valerie informed the High Schools about the Badge reader program and the $5.00 cost to the student. 

There was some grumbling by the coaches but the program will go ahead. Michael asked could we use the grant request to 

pay for the H.S. badges. Herb answered that MidwayUSA may not cover some expendables The Badge program is already 

started.  

Joel and the coaches had meet last year on a meeting about offsetting the bird order. They talked about teams that had the 

means to prepay for the season shoot. Is that something we need at this point? John indicated he had heard about prepays 

and it would be a spread sheet item that they prepaid for trap. Teresa indicated there are different ways that the High 

Schools pay. She said she thought it is too late for this year. Maybe something could be set up for next year as budgets 

have already been set. Austin said this would be a topic for pre-payment in 2025. 

Grant Projects lists: The list was on the screen. All the projects were listed. Teresa questioned the ramp on the east side of 

the Marah building.  Herb said he added it because some of the matches serve food and that area is not assessable by 

wheel chair. Teresa indicated there is nowhere else to go as it is not assessable to any of the ranges. Other ways to help the 

wheel chair person could be done. Other questions about the lists were discussed. Valerie noted at other clubs there is a 

line marked with signage that Eye and Ear protection is required beyond this point. Signage will be looked at. Austin asked 

about the targets on the 25yard and using movable target stands. The Iron on the stands have been shot at and have holes. 

Dean indicated PVC pipes in the ground and 2X4 could fix that. Austin said there are no ranges for action shooting. By using 

movable stands only, the targets could be placed at different distance for action shoots and the 25yd is a good spot for 

that. John said PVC does not work for target stands as they fill with water and dirt and freeze in the winter. Austin also stat-

ed the 25yd has a problem with drainage. Herb said there is no place for the water to go and we need someone to create a 

drainage system on the 25yd out to the area where the archery range was. It would require significant work to drain it. 

Teresa added there is no room for large equipment to do it. Teresa cautions when open to the public she tells the public to 

not shoot on the left side of the range because ricochet can go over to the 200yd.   

John indicated we could use some rubber on the target posts to fix that.  Austin talked about removing the target stands 

and using the movable stands and making other stands. Austin also said we need to have people that use the target stands 

move them back when done. Austin noted that damage to OGC property is frequently caused by irresponsible conduct of 

some members. This includes damage to target stands as seen on the 25yd range and the roofs as seen on the short range. 

We are all stewards of OGCs property, your dues go to buying and maintaining it, so please treat it as you would your own 

items at home. It is requested that if you accidentally cause damage, you let us know so it may be fixed. We would prefer 

not to find out from other members after the fact. John spoke of problems of bad gun handling causing holes in the roof of 

the short range. Austin said one round leaving the range and hitting someone will close the Oakdale Gun club. Duane asked 

that we move on as time is short. 

Fee increase: Austin made a motion to increase public shooting fee by $2.00 and public trap my $2.00 and member trap by 

$1.00. Michael seconded with majority present voting aye. No opposed. Will take effect immediately. 

Newsletter mail fee: Assess $40 fee for member to receive paper newsletter via USPS.  Jeff indicated over 57 members 

getting the mailed newsletter and some of them also receive by email.  Jeff and Patty have been doing everything to keep 

the price down.  After discission John indicated $30.00 could be appropriate.  There will be a notice in the mailed news-

letter in April about the increase. After discussion Michael made a motion to add a $40 fee to members who receive the 

mailed newsletter. Seconded with majority present voting aye. No opposed. 

(continued on next page) 
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OGC Board Meeting - March 13, 2024  



New Business:  

Drone Service: Patrick Watson is looking to have his service hours for last year and this year and member fee done 

by using the Drone service for the club. He came before the board for his proposal. He talked about working with 

Gail last year and somehow missing his hours. He would like to make some updated videos and some updated pho-

tos for the club. These would include trap photos and modern rifles and deer rifles. He would like to use younger 

member models from the club to show how the club operates. He has a lot of ideas he wants to do.   Would proba-

bly be about $4800 worth of work for him in exchange for last year’s hours, this year’s hours and renewal fee. Mi-

chael made a motion to approve, seconded majority present voting aye. No opposed. Austin made a motion to 

make Patrick the official photographer and Drone photographer for the club. Michael seconded with majority 

voting aye. Patrick needs to create a formal release for photos he takes at the club. Michael spoke of the current 

release all members sign and maybe something could be added for photos. Michael indicated we as a club have to 

do more marketing for the club. Austin would like to update a policy for drones at the club. Austin made a motion 

that Drone pilots must obtain Board permission from the club and follow all state and Federal guidelines. Seconded 

with majority present voting Aye. No opposed.   

Member portal: Austin question on who has responsibility to give access to member portal? Duane indicated IT 

would be the one for maintaining it. Teresa asked if there could be an assistant to help IT with these problems. John 

said he waited several days to get his problem solved. Very few of the members have access to that portal. Need to 

put out a call for an IT assistant. 

NRL22 Matches:  They use the 100yd and there is always a conflict when we are open to the public. The NRL22 

moved their range date to the end of the month. Teresa indicated they could use July and August. Austin made a 

motion to have October closed to the NRL22 matches.  Seconded majority present voting aye. Discussed the NRL22 

match dates. Austin made a motion the 100yd will be closed July 6, August 3, November 23 and December 7 for the 

NRL22 matches. Seconded with majority voting Aye. No opposed. 

Banner on Front Gate: John made a motion to print generic banner not showing specific ranges open only our 

hours of operation. Seconded by Michael with majority voting Aye. No opposed. Discussed printing brochures. Aus-

tin made a Motion to strike the previous vote on the banner and hold this item for the next meeting. Seconded by 

Dean with majority voting aye. Austin will take this on. 

Club Picnic: Michael noted that the picnic has been going down hill with fewer members attending.  Hold for fur-

ther discussion at another meeting. 

Projects this year: Dean said he had member with a bid on a design for the roof on the short range and the ramp on 

the Marah building. The design fee would be $1500 for both projects not refundable. He also had another member 

for a bid for the roof on the short range. John indicated we could get a contractor that would not need a design 

drawing. John said we have done things in the past that cost us too much.  Dean said the ramp on the Marah build-

ing needs to be done this year. Herb talked about using a grant for the project which is an ADA requirement. 

Coupons: Dean asked about coupons. Michael said they have not been successful in the past. Austin had several 

ideas on a coupon. We will put this on hold until next meeting.  

Banquet: Dean indicated there is a Pheasant Forever banquet with dinner of $25 on April 25, 2024. Teresa indicat-

ed we usually had donations of gift certificates. Austin asked how many gift certificates do we want? Dean said 20. 

Austin made a motion to donate 20 gift certificates to the Pheasants Forever banquet. Seconded with majority 

voting aye. No opposed. 

Motion to adjourn 9:36 PM Meeting adjourned. 

Duane Wilhelm, Secretary, OGC 
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  OGC Board Meeting - March 13, 2024 (continued) 
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 Member Handbook/Policy changes as recommended from 
3/13/2024 meeting - Austin Harris 



Bullet Casting Clinic 

Additionally, the change to the Drone Policy is as follows: 

Pg 14. Safety Rules & Range Use 

General Safety Rules: 

12. Drones - Drone pilots must obtain written board approval and follow all state and federal guidelines. 
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 Member Handbook/Policy changes as recommended from 
3/13/2024 meeting - Austin Harris 
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 OGC 2024 Contact List 

  Board of Directors ** = Club Officer,  *= Executive Committee 

** President Bob Lawrence President@oakdalegunclub.org  (651) 248-1825 

** Vice President Austin Harris VP@oakdalegunclub.org  

** Secretary Duane Wilhelm Secretary@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 470-6017  

** Treasurer John Geisler Treasurer@oakdalegunclub.org  

* Chief Instructor Dan Jamison Chiefinstructor@oakdalegunclub.org  

* Chief Match Tom Acheson Match@oakdalegunclub.org   

* Safety & Security Jack DeMarre  Security@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 492-5151  

  Building & Grounds Dean Cody Grounds@oakdalegunclub.org (612)-618-3491 

  IT John Myers IT@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Long Range Planning Herb Owen Planning@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 470-6217 

  Legislative Eric Osten Legislative@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Marketing & PR Michael Schissel Marketing@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Newsletter Jeff Hoch Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Trap  Val Stickan Trap@oakdalegunclub.org  

  Youth Joel Charchenko  Youth@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 491-5473  

 Immediate Past President Gail Angone chicagosissy@comcast.net  

  Board Staff       

  General Manager Teresa Reiter GM@oakdalegunclub.org (651) 354-5544 

  Board Advisors       

  Accounting Vacant   

  Brass Mike Dimmick drhspecialty@hotmail.com (651) 605-5683 

  Environmental Loren Barber loren.barber.jr@gmail.com (651) 770-6887 

  Insurance Vacant   

  Store Neil Diamond  Neil-D@outlook.com  

  Vending Scott Tesch scotttesch@msn.com (651) 307-0422 

  Program Directors       

  CBA Benchrest Tom Acheson Match@oakdalegunclub.org  

  CMP Military Rifle Tom O'Mara tomara2ndA@gmail.com (612)-810-8701 

  CMP Liaison Charley Ames amesmech@hotmail.com (651) 439-4345 

  Glock Match Jim Finch Jefinch@hotmail.com (651) 303-0331 

  IHMSA Silhouette Mike Dougherty countofm7@msn.com (952) 201-9977 

  MAFTA Airgun John Ross john.ross510@yahoo.com (651) 447-3160 

  NRA Bullseye 2700 Kent Edwards kredwards3747@me.com (651) 343-6928 

 NRL22 Jeannine Johannsen Jeannine.johannsen@comcast.net  

  Olympic Free Pistol Karl Studt karl.studt@gmail.com (612) 928-1491 

  Postal Match Don Nelson donjnelson@icloud.com (612) 616-9392 

  Schuetzen Rifle Les Westberg wsamwest@aol.com (612) 741-0459 

  Three Position Rifle Denis LaCroix   (651) 488-2615 

  Three Position Rifle (co-Dir) Linda Ruffing Slruffing04@yahoo.com (651) 731-1714 

  Trap - Novice - Wed Dennis Milotsky peasnoop@aol.com   

  Trap - Open - Thurs Dan Burkhart  Deburkharts@gmail.com (651)592-3974  

  USPSA Practical Pistol Joe Griffin jmgrif1973@gmail.com (651) 208-8112 
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 Classified Ads 

Want to sell or buy something… or just have a need?...       

Submit your AD by April 24th, 2024 to Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org. Please include the 

word ‘AD’ in subject line. Include your email address/phone # and full Name for contact 

information. The ad will run 1 month and must be renewed each month. Include wording for 

each ad as you want it to appear. Attach 1 picture. Multiple pictures use is space dependent. 

Ads may be reformatted to fit available space. Pictures will be resized and resolution reduced 

to minimize file size.. ~Thank you for advertising~ 

OGC STORE  IS OPEN 

OGC Store is doing the best it can to provide ammo.  Un-

fortunately, Magtech is working on allocations for all of 

their customers. We have to ration our sales to members. 

We will be getting more ammo but do not know how 

much or when. So you should not question the allocation 

you are given. Thanks for understanding the problem.   

OGC Store Management Inquiries to:  

Neil Diamond at Neil-D@outlook.com  

Watch for eblast on store specials coming up  

FOR SALE: OGC Range Brass 

NOTE: Range Brass Inventory changes frequently. Check 

with Mike Dimmick for availability. 

The Range Brass team has sorted brass for sale. 

Members is $ 2.00 lb, Non-members is $ 3.00 lb. 
 

Please contact Mike Dimmick with your request and ques-

tions. 

Mike can be reached at (651) 605-5683   

or drhspecialty@hotmail.com 

Important Announcement on Gun Sales in Minnesota! 
Effective August 1st, 2023 Minnesota's new law regarding the process for transferring firearms goes into 

effect. We urge all members to make sure they are following the new legal requirements. 
 

Minnesota Gun Owners Caucus has a page covering the changes and a video explaining them: 

 https://gunowners.mn/learn/minnesota-laws/ubcs/ 

 

 

FOR SALE: 
Ruger Model 0475  

45 Colt/45 Auto 

 

3.75” with Black Bisley grips  

Gunfighters Inc Sentinel OWB holster   

Like new   

$675.00 

 

Thomas Arnett 

mcf1stw@gmail.com 
651-271-6088 
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 Classified Ads 

FOR SALE: 
Smith & Wesson 

629 Competitor 44 mag 

SKU 170320 New in Box 

Includes Custom Holsters of Alaska 

Black Leather Holster with strap 

Permit Required and Transfer paperwork 

$1800 

Jason Radanke 

jradanke@comcast.net 
612-346-6294 

 

FOR SALE: 
Taurus GX4 

Complete slide and barrel, Cerakote gold slide & PVD gold barrel 

Brand New in the original factory packaging 

$90 takes home both items 

Steve Koreltz 

smk35745@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 FOR SALE: 
CZ Redhead Premier 12 Guage Shotgun 

28 inch barrels, walnut. Used and in excellent shape. Includes 5 flush mounted chokes and hard case.  

$800.00 

Dan Jamison 

Lambdafirearmstraining@gmail.com 
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 Classified Ads 

FOR SALE: 
AR parts and tools, pick and choose 

Priced separately or take it all for $600 

Nathan Bissonette 

612-245-9795 

nathan.bissonette@comcast.net 

 

FOR SALE: 
Fiocci Golden Pheasant Nickel Plated Lead Shot 

3 inch 28 gauge shells #7.5 shot 

10 boxes available  

$15/box OBO   

Contact:  

John Weber  

612-708-3409 

jo6web@comcast.net 

FOR SALE 

Contact: 

DeVarold Bengtson 

devarold@me.com 

612-240-7081   

FOR SALE: 

PACT Precision Chronograph 

HP 82240A Battery Powered Printer, 6 rolls printer paper, Sky Screens  

and Brackets, Cables, Brackets, Tri-Pod Stand included,  

Owner’s Manual for PACT P C and HP Printer. Purchased New 1988.  

 

Craig Olson 

calan243@comcast.net 

651-303-0261  
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 Classified Ads 

FOR SALE: 
25 lb Bag of #4 Lead Shot  

Unopened - $35 

2.75 lb of Lyman Turbo Tumbler Media 

Unopened - $20 

 
Brian Reski 

612-578-5366 (call or text) 

Brian.Reski@icloud.com 
 

FOR SALE: 
Taurus GX4 

Complete slide and barrel, Cerakote gold slide & PVD gold barrel 

Brand New in the original factory packaging 

$90 takes home both items 

Steve Koreltz 

smk35745@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 FOR SALE: 
Browning 22LR pistol in Brewing Case - $500 or BO 

Glock 35 40 Cal. - $600 or BO 

S&W 40 Cal Model 4006 - $500 or BO 

 

Reloaded 38 Sp JHP - $20/50 

Bullets 55gr SP .224 $25 per 200 

Bullets .308 165 gr SPBT $20 per 100 

Bullets .44 240g SWC 431 Laser-cast (2 boxes 500 per) $40 per box 

Bullets 9mm X-treme 147g RN copper plated (2 boxes 500 per) $30/box 

Primers Small Rifle Federal $90 per 1000 (5 full boxes) 

 

Bart Trebnick 

(M) 218-688-1268 

btrebs@msn.com 

mailto:Brian.Reski@icloud.com
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 Classified Ads 

FOR SALE 

Contact: 

DeVarold Bengtson 

devarold@me.com 

612-240-7081   

 

 

23 

mailto:devarold@me.com


Note: We ask you do not start shooting until at least 5 minutes after 8 am to make sure 

you do not start too early. We ask you stop shooting 5 minutes before the stated stop time 

above. This will ensure we operate within the Conditional Use Permit we have from Lake 

Elmo. 
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2024 OGC Competitive Shooting Schedule/Details 

Event Ranges Hours  Dates Match Director 

Bullseye Pistol Competition 7:00 AM-4:00 PM 6-2, 7-7, 8-11 State Kent Edwards 

 Practice  4:00 PM-closing Wednesdays 4-3 through 8-28  

Cast Bullet BR 100 yard 11:00-4:00 PM 4-29, 5-10, 8-19 Tom Acheson 

CMP Military  

Rifle 
100 yard 4:00 PM-close 5-18, 6-15, 7-13, 8-10 Tom O'Mara 

  8:00 AM-12:00 PM Frozen Chosin 2-17  

IHMSA  

Silhouette 

100 yard,  

200 meter 
8:00 AM-5:00 PM 5-11, 5-25, 6-8, 6-22 Mike Dougherty 

Olympic Pistol Competition 8:00-12:00 noon 5-4, 6-8, 7-13, 8-3, 9-7 Karl Studt 

Scheutzen Rifle 100 yard 12:00-close 
4-24, 5-22, 6-26, 7-24,  

8-28, 9-25 
Les Westberg 

3-Position Rifle 50 yard 5:00-close 
5-1, 5-15, 6-5, 6-19, 7-3,  

7-17, 8-7, 9-4, 9-18 
Linda Ruffing 

NLR22 100 yard 8:00-3:00 
1-6, 2-3, 3-2, 4-6, 5-4, 6-1, 7-6, 8

-3, 9-7, 10-5, 11-23, 12-7 

Russ and  

Jeannine Johannsen 

USPSA 

Practical Pistol 

50 yard,  

100 yard,  

Competition 

3:00-close 

Thursdays  

5-2, 5-9, 5-16, 5-23, 5-30, 6-6,   

6-13, 6-20, 6-27, 7-11, 7-18,  

7-25, 8-1, 8-8, 8-15 

Joe Griffin 

USPSA-Glock 
50y, Comp,  

Short 
8:00 AM-5:00 PM 5-18/19 (set-up 5-17) Jim Finch 

Member Shooting Times 

Shooting Time starts at 8:05 am Daily (Mon - Sun) 

2024 

7:00 pm stop time Saturday March 23 thru Wednesday April 3 

7:15 pm stop time Thursday April 4 thru Monday April 15 

7:30 pm stop time Tuesday April 16 thru Saturday April 27 

7:45 pm stop time Sunday April 28 thru Thursday May 9 

8:00 pm stop time Friday May 10 thru Thursday May 23 
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 Calendars 

 

 

 

See Events calendar on website for updates: oakdalegunclub.org/events  
 

 

https://oakdalegunclub.org/events
https://oakdalegunclub.org/events
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   PLACE YOUR AD ON THIS PAGE  Send an email to Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org for details. 
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   PLACE YOUR AD ON THIS PAGE  Send an email to Newsletter@oakdalegunclub.org for details. 
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This newsletter contains important information about 

future newsletters. Please take note if you are receiving 

paper mailings there will be a new fee and a new sub-

scription is required starting next month.  

The electronic versions on the member portal and 

through e-mail will remain free. 

Attention - Please Read Oakdale Gun Club 

EDUCATION . COMPETITION .  

FAMILY FUN 

Founded in 1964, Oakdale Gun Club is 

a member-owned and operated non-

profit corporation dedicated to pro-

moting the shooting sports, improv-

ing public safety, and providing our 

members and the surrounding com-

munity with a safe, supervised, and 

well-maintained place to practice the 

shooting sports. 

 

 

 

Oakdale Gun Club 

10386 North 10th Street 

Lake Elmo, MN 55042 


